
An emergency meeting of the Village of Walton Trustees was held June 6, 2012 at 9:00 a.m. in the Village Hall.  Mayor Meredith began the meeting with the pledge. Absent from the meeting was Trustee O’Leary.
Trustee Clark questioned where the PILOT figures were coming from as they seem higher than normal. Clerk stated as in past years they were figures from ARC and Mountain View Estate figures. He also stated that he read in the paper that software has been an issue in the office and then stated the Clerk and Deputy have now had a year to figure it out.

Ed Snow addressed the Board regarding the increase in figures for sidewalks and equipment and also asked if the Village passed the tax cap override. Mayor Meredith advised him it had been passed and that there was a Public Hearing for it with no one in attendance.
Bill Rathmuel of Townsend Street asked what the tax increase was going to be, Mayor Meredith responded with 4.7%.

Trustee Reynolds asked if the software seemed to be an issue stating that if it’s so let the public know. Mayor Meredith stated the Clerk has made many phone calls for support to both the providers and other Clerks and has found it’s used in very few municipalities. Trustee Bell spoke up stating on a number of occasions he’s been aware of the Clerk calling and placing support calls and then having to wait a great deal of time for help and then at other times during the help period material has been lost and then has had to be redone by office staff. Office of State Comptroller has even made mention that they haven’t seen this program in the past but that part won’t be in the report however they agree it’s very hard to read and understand.

Motion was made by Trustee Bell adopting 2012/2013 Budget as presented. Motion was seconded by Trustee Reynolds with Mayor Meredith voting in favor as well. Trustee Clark was opposed. Motion passed.

Motion was made by Trustee Clark at 9:21 am to enter into executive session to discuss Personnel matters. Motion was seconded by Trustee Bell and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Clark at 9:25 to come out of executive session. Motion was seconded by Trustee Bell and passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Trustee Clark at 9:26 to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by Trustee Bell and passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Melinda S. Westcott

Village Clerk


